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The Kansas Department of Agriculture is in support of HB 2285. In our effort to support and
help grow Kansas agriculture, we work with agribusinesses that want to locate or grow in Kansas. Based
on this work, the department understands that the tax climate of the state is important in demonstrating
our desire to have businesses in Kansas.

Any legislation that would increase the taxes agribusinesses pay for machinery and equipment in
their facilities would have an adverse effect on our ability to recruit and grow agribusinesses in
Kansas. The current dominant practices of appraisal that value machinery and equipment as personal
property rather than real estate have not been seen as an impediment. Valuing machinery and equipment
as real estate would put Kansas at a disadvantage for recruiting and growing businesses. It should be
clarified for appraisers what constitutes personal property and what is real estate.



